


29 (a) This statement accurately defines Committee of the Whole. Added to the definition 

in Section 2, it describes what is a meeting within a meeting. 

29 (b) and (c) This whole section is beyond the legislated purpose for CoW. For some 

reason, these meetings are an obsession for some Members on Council. Members and 

staff already know that there is a legitimate procedure that enables Council to debate in a 

less formal fashion. In most recent agendas, members should note that our CO has 

successfully used the proper route to conduct and conclude CoW sessions. Our Council 

Procedures are not just guidelines, but rules. These rules provide that only two kinds of 

meetings are legitimate: Regular and Special. Every meeting must be one or the other. To 

properly conduct deliberations in the relaxed environment of a CoW, a motion is placed to 

"move into Committee of the Whole to discuss a matter. 

30 (f), (g) and (h) These items describe the proper procedure to follow when the 

deliberations and actions of that meeting are concluded. There is a motion put by the Chair 

to "Rise and report" with or without recommendations. Our CO has been largely successful 

with this general approach for some time now, yet this Bylaw wants to give this a status it 

does not merit under our legal requirements. The provision for Committee of the Whole 

Meetings muddies up our whole proposed Procedures Bylaw. Let's grow up here and stop 

looking like a small, seemingly ignorant governing body. We not only have the opportunity 

but the obligation to do what is legitimate and more effective in the long run. Everything 

that is hoped to be achieved in a CoW Meeting, can be done legally. Anything wrong with 

that? 

Respectfully submitted, 

Allan Garneau, 

 Schooner Place 




